
8 November 

2018 

Calling 

The Grade 2 "Let's Shop!" 
Market                         
Days                             
held this                    
week! 

Time to count 
our money! 



Prep School Principal 
Dear Clifton Parents 

 

Two weeks ago I attended the ISASA (Independent 

Schools Association of South Africa), SAHISA (South 

African Heads of Independent Schools Association) 

and SABISA (South African Bursars of Independent 

Schools Association) conferences in Sandton, 

Johannesburg. These provide an opportunity for all 

the Heads and Bursars to get together and see 

presentations on the most current educational trends 

and pedagogies and to discuss pertinent issues that 

we may face in the future. The main 

thrust of both conferences was diversity 

and transformation.  

 

As Independent Schools, we are 

committed to transforming our schools. I 

was fortunate to attend a session in 

which five black teachers discussed their 

experiences of working in predominantly 

white staffrooms. This was an interesting, 

eye-opening session, and it laid bare the 

many complications that people moving 

into our communities experience on a 

daily basis.  

 

Justice Leona Theron spoke to us with 

great compassion and emotion about her 

struggles growing up in a township, and then 

ultimately becoming a judge in the new South Africa. 

She explained how she was inspired and spurred on 

by her primary school headmaster to believe in herself 

and reach for her dreams. She not only won a 

Fulbright Scholarship, but went on to meet the Queen 

of England and Oprah Winfrey. The tenacity she 

showed in overcoming the odds and excelling was 

motivating.   

 

We listened to many inspiring talks. The young 

Headmaster of Eton College, Simon Henderson, 

spoke to us about the relevance of a liberal education 

in the 21st century. His insights were thought-

provoking (As Mr Goedeke outlined in edition 30 of 

the Clifton Calling). Les Aupiais spoke about how to 

deal with the media, and scared us with her insight as 

to what could happen in our schools when dealing 

with the media and the ever-growing litigious society 

in which we live. 

 

 

The talk that made the greatest impression on me, 

was one delivered by Dr Lara Ragpot. Her talk on 

Mind, Brain and Education was fascinating and 

magnificently controversial. She debunked some 

theorists including Piaget; left brain, right brain, pink 

brain, blue brain, just to mention a few, are 

considered óneuromythsô. She challenged learning 

styles and methodologies in dealing with ADHD.  

 

Dr Ragpot spoke to the role of genetics in our neuro 

makeup and encouraged us to educate teachers 

about these new discoveries and how to apply this 

knowledge to our techniques and curriculum. Her 

research and findings have the backing of the likes of 

Harvard, Yale and Oxford Universities.  

 

As an independent school, it is liberating that we can 

always challenge previously accepted theories and 

incorporate new research into our teaching methods. 

It is this adaptability and growth mind-set that places 

Independent Schools at the forefront of education. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

 

 

VICTOR WHITE 

PREP SCHOOL PRINCIPAL 

Picture taken from Practical Psychology 



Meander 

REMINDER:  Access sports fixtures and results via the Sports Website:  http://www.cliftonschoolsport.com/ 

Congratulates 

On Friday afternoon Mr Mezher will be with his team for their match against 

DPHS. Mr White will also support the Prep 1st XI at DPHS. Mrs Achmad will be 

at the U9 cricket matches being played against Westville. On Saturday Messrs 

Knowles, Goedeke and Bresler will be at the College T20 matches being played 

against Maritzburg College in Durban. Mrs Achmad will be at the cricket matches 

for selected Grade 2 boys at Durban North College. 

Although we no longer carry sports results in the 

Clifton Calling, this match was rather special so I 

have decided to include the match report. What an 

exciting end to the game! - Ed 

Friday the 2nd of November will no doubt go down 

as one of the most enthralling contests between the 

Clifton and Highbury 1st XI's ever. 

On a brilliant batting wicket, Highbury amassed a 

challenging total of 201 for 5 in their 35 overs. Ivan 

Lockem, the Highbury skipper, scored a majestic 

107 in only 60 balls! 

The Clifton opening batsmen, Brett Parkinson and 

Ethan Curtis, got their teamôs chase off to a good 

start by taking advantage of some loose bowling. 

Ben McElligott scored a quick-fire 40, which set up 

Murray Hall-Jones and Josh Northend to go on and 

hopefully win the game for Clifton. 

There were however, a few twists in the tale, as 

Josh was dismissed just as their partnership was 

showing signs of really taking the game away from 

Highbury. Murray and James Matthis ran brilliantly 

between the wickets and were ably supported by 

Ben van der Merwe when he reached the crease 

after James was dismissed. 

The final over arrived with Clifton needing only 5 

runs. Murray hit the first ball of the over for a 4, 

which tied the scores! Unfortunately, he was 

dismissed 2 balls later and it was left to Camden 

Riley to hit the winning runs. He struck a boundary 

off the penultimate ball and the game was won! 

This valiant effort by our young Clifton gents, 

ensured that we retained the Richards-Procter 

Trophy!  

Clifton congrats to the team and coaches. 



Chad Uys (Grade 9) who was named as the Top U15 Triathlete 

at the recent KZN Triathlon Awards ceremony. Chad also won 

the SA U15 Triathlon Championships earlier this year.   

Joshua van Biljon (Grade 5) who has also been 

selected for the KZN U11 cricket team. This 

raises Clifton's representation in KZN schoolboy 

cricket to 8 boys from U11 to U18. Well done. 

The U13 Football team who won 

the Durban Central Football League 

U13 Shield.   

Pictured here are the triumphant 

team with coach Jody Martin. 

All grade 7 boys are given the opportunity to be a member of the Clifton Council and are given specific 

duties to carry out during their term of office. Boys are given responsibilities at break time, at the tuck 

shop, during assemblies, in the lost property department, in the IT Lab and at early morning line-up. 

Twelve boys are voted onto the Council by their peers and teachers to serve during the Fourth Term. 

Boys attend regular meetings where school-related issues are raised and discussed. Minutes are drawn 

up and boys receive feedback on the points put forward. 

Congratulations to Khaya Brauns, Ahmed Kharwa, Rorisang Molefe, Michael Langston, Dhiyarv 

Govender, Ben McElligott, Caine Letschert, Joseph Rey, Lucas Duys, Joshua Kennedy, Rehaan Khan 

and Michael Power-Wilson who have been elected as members of the Council for the rest of the year. 



The Grade R boys just love dressing up in 
the various different animal costumes! 


